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TO:
Steering Committee
FROM:
Committee on Academic Programs 
RE:
Graduate Program Approval Process
DATE:
December 10, 2008
Background: 

Interim Provost Beth Paul called to the Steering Committee’s attention a report received from the Graduate Program Council that outlines a new Graduate Program Approval Process.  Such a process could be incorporated into the existing program approval process and would include a new role for GPC, a council that reports to CAP.  
Charge: 
The Steering Committee requests that the Committee on Academic Programs, perhaps with the assistance of selected GPC members, undertake a review of the current Program Approval Process and recommend revisions to explicitly include graduate programs and the role of GPC.  Although the GPC report also addresses the matter of individual course approval, Steering asks that that discussion be deferred until a broader discussion of course approval takes place in the foreseeable future.  
Final Recommendation:
During Academic Year 2007-08 CAP reviewed the existing program approval process.  Based on that review, CAP proposed a change to Phase VII of the approval process which would involve both GPC and TEPC.  CAP’s recommendation was presented to GPC in Spring 2008 and to TEPC in Fall 2008.  Each Council is in concurrence with CAP’s recommendation.  CAP recommends the following:
Phase VII.  School-Based Curriculum Committee and College Government Structure

The proposal is submitted to the appropriate school-based curriculum committee for approval.  If recommended by the school-based committee, the program is submitted for recommendation through the college’s governance process.    All programs involving teacher education and preparation should be reviewed by the Teacher Education Program Council (TEPC).  All graduate programs should be reviewed by the Graduate Program Council (GPC).  The recommendations of the Program Councils should be forwarded to the Steering Committee who will then charge the Committee on Academic Programs (CAP) to review and recommend.  The final recommendation should indicate concurrence or non-concurrence with the proposal by the Dean of the school.  

